Solmar Water System, Inc.

PO Box 1989 Sequim WA 98382

April 23, 2012

David W. Danner Executive Director & Secretary WUTC PO Box 47250 Olympia WA 98504-7250

Subject: Annual Report Extension Request

Dear Mr. Danner:

I formally request an extension of the Annual Report for Solmar Water System, Inc. This request is due to change of ownership and change of accountants. We are working diligently to learn the accounting software, corporate tax requirements and regulatory accounting procedures. We believe all filing in the future will be submitted on time.

Regulatory fee payment enclosed.

- O Clair

Cordially,

Kate O'Claire President RECEIVED

APR 24 2012

WASH, UT. & TP. COMM